
December 1, 2018

St. Paul Charter Commission 
City of St. Paul
15 Kellogg Boulevard West
St. Paul, MN 55102

Dear Commissioners:

I am writing in opposition to the Ramsey County Elections Office’s proposed changes to 
Section 8.03: Determination of Sufficiency. The highlighted text will effectively reject 
the signatures of St. Paul residents who move frequently, have not voted within the last
four elections, refuse to give their birth year, or change names due to marriage or 
divorce but do not update their registration record:

In full disclosure, I have an active lawsuit again the City of St. Paul, Ms. Shari Moore, in
her capacity as City Clerk, and Mr. Joseph Mansky, in his capacity as the County 
Elections manager, over this issue of what is an acceptable signature. I have not copied
Ms. Moore and Mr. Mansky on this letter for that reason. 

The public list of registered voters excludes people who have not voted in four years 
(inactive) or people whose registration is “challenged” because the U.S. Postal Service 
returned as undeliverable a registration confirmation post card to the county. The State 
Legislative Auditor reports that 25% of registered Minnesota voters have an inactive 
status (see attached page).

People who transpose their address on a petition, do not use their full legal name 
(included hyphenated last names) or provide the wrong birth year will have their 
signatures rejected. People who sign the petition and then move to another St. Paul 
address will have their signatures rejected.

The County Elections Office is fully capable of matching people by name and address 
only or name and birth year only and also to previous registration addresses. Requiring 
the petition information to exactly match the current voter-registration record will 
eliminate many residents’ voices (especially low-income individuals, renters and college 
students). People can easily register or update their registration on election day. 
Requiring an exact match between a petition signature and a current voter registration 
record makes it harder to sign a petition than to actually vote.
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A petition is a preliminary exercise to place an idea on the ballot for the full electorate 
to decide. Strict signature requirements will eliminate legitimate residents’ signatures. 
If Section 8.03 is to be changed, I recommend that any eligible voter (over 18 years, 
Minnesota resident, U.S. citizen) be the required qualifications for a valid signature. 
Candidate petitions only required signers to be eligible, not registered.

Sincerely,

Peter K. Butler
2140 Bayard Avenue
St. Paul, MN 55116 

Excerpt from Legislative Auditor Report, Voter Registration, March 2018
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https://www.auditor.leg.state.mn.us/ped/pedrep/voterreg.pdf

